From: Bruce Tremayne 
Sent: 21 March 2014 17:41
To: Rebecca Horley
Subject: Scoping study 14/00001/SCOP - Gavray meadows Bicester

Dear Ms Horley,
We understand that the deadline for making comments on the above Scoping Study submitted by David Lock Associates on behalf of the developer Gallaghers is 24 March, and the target determination date is 1 April. We are aware that comment from the public is not expected at this stage, however we should like to record the following:
The eastern three quarters of the site is in a Conservation Target Area and has been designated a County Wildlife Site. As such the whole of this part of the site is subject to policies ESD 10 and ESD 11 of your draft Local Plan to 2031, and consequently should be immune from development. We note that generally an attempt has been made to abide by this rule, but that some proposed development still appears in this eastern segment. This seems perverse given the clear indication from the recent surveys detailed in the Scoping Study that the entire eastern segment of the site site remains rich in biodiversity. Building on a corner of this area would defeat the whole purpose of conservation as laid out in the above policies, and CPRE would certainly be minded to object strongly to such a proposal should it go forward as a planning application.
Yurs sincerely
Bruce Tremayne
(Chairman CPRE Bicester District)
The Old Rectory
Charlton-on-Otmoor
Oxon OX5 2UQ  
  

